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If the only securities being registered on this Form are being offered pursuant to dividend or interest reinvestment plans, please check the
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If any of the securities being registered on this Form are to be offered on a delayed or continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the Securities
Act of 1933, other than securities offered only in connection with dividend or interest reinvestment plans, check the following box.    x

If this Form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, please check the following
box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.    ¨
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If this Form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(d) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities
Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.    ¨

If delivery of the prospectus is expected to be made pursuant to Rule 434, please check the following box.    ¨

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

Title of Each Class

of Securities to

be Registered

Amount to be

Registered(1)

Proposed
Maximum

Offering
Price

Per
Share(2)

Proposed
Maximum

Aggregate
Offering

Price(2)

Amount of

Registration
Fee

Common Stock, no par value per share 2,472,364 shares $ 5.565 $ 13,758,705.67 $ 1,114.00

(1) This registration statement also shall cover any additional shares of common stock which become issuable in connection with the shares registered for resale
hereby by reason of any stock dividend, stock split, recapitalization or other similar transaction effected without the receipt of consideration which results in
an increase in the outstanding shares of our common stock.

(2) Estimated solely for the purpose of calculating the registration fee, based upon the average of the high and low prices of our common stock on the Nasdaq
National Market on June 6, 2003, in accordance with Rule 457.

The Registrant hereby amends this Registration Statement on such date or dates as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the
Registrant shall file a further amendment which specifically states that this Registration Statement shall thereafter become effective in
accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities Act of 1933 or until the Registration Statement shall become effective on such date as the
Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a), may determine.
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The information in this prospectus is not complete. It might change. We cannot sell these securities until the registration statement that we have
filed with the SEC is effective. This prospectus is not an offer to sell, nor does it solicit offers to buy, these securities in any state where the offer
or sale is not permitted.

Subject to Completion, Dated June 13, 2003

2,472,364 SHARES

PHARMANETICS, INC.

COMMON STOCK

The shareholders of PharmaNetics, Inc. listed herein are offering and selling from time to time up to 2,472,364 shares of our common stock
under this resale prospectus. We will not receive any proceeds from the sale of the shares.

Our common stock is traded on the Nasdaq National Market under the symbol �PHAR.� On June 12, 2003, the last sale price of our common stock
on the Nasdaq National Market was $6.00 per share.

The selling shareholders may offer the shares through public or private transactions, on or off the Nasdaq National Market, at prevailing market
prices or at privately negotiated prices. See �Plan of Distribution.�

Investing in our common stock involves risks. See �Risk Factors� beginning on page 6.

Neither the SEC nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved our securities or determined that this prospectus is
truthful or complete. It is illegal for anyone to tell you otherwise.

The date of this prospectus is June     , 2003.
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Prospectus Summary

About our company

Our company develops, manufactures and markets rapid diagnostics to dose, manage and screen patients on drugs affecting coagulation. Our
products are a proprietary analyzer and dry chemistry tests and controls, known as the Thrombolytic Assessment System or TAS, that provide a
physician, at the point of patient care, information that can affect therapy. We are establishing ourself in this emerging field of theranostics,
defined as rapid near-patient testing in which the diagnostic results may influence treatment decisions. Our current tests and tests under
development are used in the treatment of angina, heart attack, stroke, deep vein thrombosis and pulmonary and arterial emboli.

TAS is a stat, or �as soon as possible�, point-of-care system capable of monitoring the coagulation (formation) and lysis (dissolution) of blood
clots. Such monitoring provides information which is critical in administering anticoagulant and thrombolytic (clot-dissolving) drugs, which are
used in the treatment of a variety of medical disorders. Hemostatic test results must be provided quickly because a majority of the drugs used to
regulate clotting are cleared rapidly from the body, and certain drugs must be closely monitored to maintain drug levels within an effective
treatment range. We believe that hospital central and stat laboratories, which currently provide the majority of such testing, generally cannot
provide timely information to clinicians regarding drugs that affect coagulation and thrombolysis. Delay in providing such information can be a
problem because the physician is likely to leave the patient area during this time, which may result in a further delay of diagnosis and treatment.
We believe that the TAS can provide information regarding coagulation and thrombolysis as well as drug monitoring on a timely basis,
permitting quicker diagnosis and therapeutic intervention, which will improve therapy and the quality of patient care. We believe that this
improvement may facilitate quicker transfers out of expensive critical care settings, reduce the overall length of hospital stays, reduce
expenditures for laboratory equipment and its associated maintenance, and reduce the unnecessary use of pharmaceuticals. In addition,
point-of-care testing can reduce hospitals� costs by reducing the numerous steps, paperwork and personnel used in collecting, transporting,
documenting and processing blood samples.

We currently sell domestically and internationally our TAS analyzer and a menu of tests and controls. We currently have seven FDA-approved
tests that are currently sold for commercial use. We have sold three other tests, the Lysis Onset Time, or LOT, Ecarin Clotting Time, or ECT,
and a modified ecarin clotting time test �for investigational use only.� In addition, we have obtained a Humanitarian Device Exemption, or HDE,
for our ECT card, which is used in managing patients suffering from heparin induced thrombocytopenia, or HIT. HDE approval is an expedited
FDA authorization process to market devices used in rare disease states where no existing solution is available. In addition, we are currently
researching and developing other test cards for use on the TAS system.
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The TAS analyzer weighs approximately four pounds and is about the size of a typical office telephone. The analyzer and test cards are designed
to work effectively in a decentralized testing environment where they are used by healthcare personnel who do not need formal central
laboratory training. Typically within three minutes of inserting a test card with a single drop of blood or plasma into the analyzer, the screen on
the TAS analyzer displays a numerical test result, which is comparable to the result which would be achieved in a central laboratory using
traditional testing procedures. Our distributor, Bayer Diagnostics, currently markets this product as the Rapidpoint Coag analyzer.

The Accent is a microprocessor-based hardware accessory to the TAS analyzer. It connects to the TAS analyzer and automatically calculates the
information required by physicians to manage the anticoagulation of patients on heparin during cardiopulmonary bypass procedures. It is used in
conjunction with three of our test cards and is marketed by Bayer as Rapidpoint ACCENT.

The following describes our test cards that have been cleared by the FDA:

Our enoxaparin test, or Enox test, detects the anticoagulant effect of the low molecular weight heparin, or LMWH, enoxaparin, used for the
treatment and prevention of thrombotic diseases. Enoxaparin is the world�s top-selling LMWH and is marketed by Aventis Pharmaceuticals
under the brand names Lovenox® and Clexane®.

Our PT test is a general screening test that is used to assess a patient�s baseline hemostatic function or to monitor the use of oral anticoagulants,
such as warfarin. Warfarin is widely used in the United States for long-term treatment in patients who have previously developed clots,
including after heart attacks, to inhibit coagulation to reduce the risk of developing additional clots. Physicians use our PT test to monitor and
maintain drug levels within a safe treatment range.

Our aPTT test is a coagulation-screening test which may be used in conjunction with our PT test to provide a global assessment of a patient�s
ability to form a clot. In addition, our aPTT test is used to monitor heparin, an injectable anticoagulant. Hospitals routinely use heparin as the
initial treatment for patients with a clot, including patients suffering from heart attacks or strokes. Heparin also prevents clots from forming in
patients undergoing procedures involving particular risks of clotting, such as angiography, open heart surgery, dialysis and several other
surgeries. Heparin must be closely monitored to assure adequate anticoagulation without increasing the risk of developing a bleeding
complication.

Because aPTT tests are generally incapable of monitoring high levels of heparin, we have developed and are marketing our HMT test for
monitoring patients requiring high dose heparin therapy during procedures such as open heart surgery or dialysis. Our HTT and PRT test cards
are combined with the HMT test to provide a system for total individualized heparin management during cardiac surgery.

Our LHMT card is used principally in cardiac catheterization and interventional cardiology procedures. It is designed to monitor the effects of
concentrations of unfractionated heparin above the range of aPTT but below that of the HMT.

We market our ECT card under the FDA�s Humanitarian Device Exemption program. The ECT card is used in managing patients suffering from
heparin induced thrombocytopenia.
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The FDA�s approval only allows the use of the test for managing patients who receive Refludan® while undergoing cardiopulmonary bypass.

1n August 1998, we signed a five-year global distribution agreement with Chiron Diagnostics (now part of Bayer Diagnostics) to distribute six
of our test cards. We also expanded our relationship with Bayer to cover billing and collection for our Enox test in the United States. This
arrangement enables the customer to order all of our products from a single source.

We also market TAS products in Europe and other foreign countries. Bayer Diagnostics is our exclusive distributor for all our products in these
territories. We believe that Bayer Diagnostics has a strong global presence and that its strategy for expanding rapid diagnostic platforms into
critical care settings and its considerable presence in these specialized areas of the hospital will lead to increased placements of TAS products.
We also believe that the TAS products are complementary with Bayer Diagnostics� leading position in blood gas analysis.

We have a collaborative marketing program with Aventis relating to the Enox test that entails coordinating sales, marketing and educational
efforts to promote the use of the test in the United States. We believe the ENOX test may provide physicians with a tool to more confidently
prescribe enoxaparin for all of their patients, because they can assess the anticoagulant state of patients who could be sent to the catheterization
laboratory.

To further the goal of establishing ourself in the emerging field of theranostics, we have entered into development agreements with major
pharmaceutical companies such as The Medicines Company and Knoll AG (now part of Abbott Laboratories) under which we are developing
test cards for potential use in patient identification and monitoring of therapies affecting coagulation being investigated by these companies. We
are focused on becoming a leader in the theranostic testing market, specifically managing new therapeutics which affect coagulation. Many
drugs currently under development may require faster, more accurate assessment, given short half-lives and narrow therapeutic windows, and
thus we believe physicians will increasingly demand therapeutic drug monitoring. Our strategy is to increase our number of collaborations,
expand current collaborations, increase involvement of leading research centers and physician �thought leaders� and further the involvement of
Bayer in working with other pharmaceutical companies to engage in outcome studies related to new theranostic tests.

Our principal executive offices are located at 9401 Globe Center Drive, Suite 140, Morrisville, North Carolina 27560. Our telephone number at
that location is (919) 582-2600. Information contained on our website, www.pharmanetics.com, is not a part of this prospectus.
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The Offering

Shares of common stock offered by us None

Shares of common stock which may be sold by the selling shareholders 2,472,364(1)

Use of proceeds We will not receive any proceeds

from the resale of shares offered

hereby, all of which proceeds will be

paid to the selling shareholders

Risk factors The purchase of our common stock

involves a high degree of risk. You

should carefully review and consider

�Risk Factors� beginning on page 6.

Nasdaq National Market Trading Symbol PHAR

(1) Consists of: (a) 1,596,665 shares of common stock issuable upon conversion of currently outstanding shares of Series B preferred stock; (b)
542,865 shares of common stock issuable upon exercise of warrants; and (c) 332,834 shares of common stock issuable upon the exercise of
Series B Preferred Stock that we are required to issue in payment of in-kind dividends on our Series B preferred stock through September 2005.
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Risk Factors

You should be aware that there are various risks to an investment in our common stock, including those described below. You should carefully
consider these risk factors, together with all of the other information included in this prospectus, before you decide to invest in shares of our
common stock.

We expect continued losses, which could have an adverse impact on your investment.

We anticipate that we will continue to incur losses and negative operating cash flows for the foreseeable future. Since our inception as a public
company, we have reported operating losses and operating cash flow deficits as we organized and launched our business operations. During this
period, we incurred significant operating expenses and made significant investments in our business without an established source of revenue.
We will continue to be required to spend substantial funds to continue our development and marketing activities, including support for the
launch of our Enox test card. There can be no assurance that our business plan, when fully implemented, will generate sufficient revenue to
make us profitable. As of December 31, 2002, we had incurred cumulative losses since inception of approximately $56.5 million.

Failure to raise additional capital, as and when needed, could prevent us from executing our business strategy and could prevent us
from maintaining compliance with Nasdaq listing standards.

In the near future, we may need to raise additional funds through public or private sale of our equity or debt securities or from other sources for
the following purposes:

� to build our core business; and,

� to maintain compliance with Nasdaq listing requirements.

As of the date of this filing, we believe we have sufficient capital to fund operations for at least the next 18 months. However, we may need to
raise additional capital to support operations and execute our business strategy, including the launch of our Enox test card and roll-out of the
associated sales and support staff. We cannot assure you that additional funds will be available when we need them, or that if funds are
available, they will be on terms favorable to us and our shareholders. If we are unable to obtain sufficient funds or if adequate funds are not
available on terms acceptable to us, we may be unable to meet our business objectives. A lack of sufficient funds could also prevent us from
taking advantage of important opportunities or being able to respond to competitive conditions. Any of these results could have a material
adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.

Our need to raise additional funds could also directly and adversely affect your investment in our common stock in another way. When a
company raises funds by issuing shares of stock, the percentage ownership of the existing shareholders of that company is reduced or diluted. If
we raise funds in the future by issuing additional shares of stock, you may experience significant dilution in the value of your shares.
Additionally, certain types of equity securities that we may issue in the future, such as our currently outstanding shares of Series A and Series B
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preferred stock, could have rights, preferences or privileges senior to your rights as a holder of our common stock.

Our products have not achieved and might not achieve market acceptance in an essentially new market.

The commercial success of our products will depend upon their acceptance by the medical community as being useful and cost-effective. Market
acceptance will depend upon several factors, including the establishment of the utility and cost-effectiveness of our tests and the receipt of
regulatory clearances in the United States and elsewhere. The availability of point-of-care hemostasis test systems has been limited to date, so by
selling point-of-care hemostasis test products, we are targeting an essentially new market. Diagnostic tests similar to those developed by us are
generally performed by a central laboratory at a hospital or clinic. The approval of the purchase of diagnostic equipment by a hospital is
generally controlled by its central laboratory. We expect there will be resistance by central laboratories to yield control of tests they have
previously performed. We will also have to demonstrate to physicians that our diagnostic products perform as intended, meaning that the level of
accuracy and precision attained by our products must be comparable to test results achieved by central laboratory systems. Failure of our
products to achieve market acceptance would have a material adverse effect on us.

We are substantially dependent upon Bayer Diagnostics as our principal distributor for marketing and distribution of our products. There can be
no assurance that Bayer Diagnostics will be successful in marketing or selling our products or that we could build a cost-effective and adequate
sales and marketing staff. The loss of one or more of our distributors or the inability to enter into agreements with new distributors to sell TAS
products in additional countries could have a material adverse effect on us.

Intense competition and the risk of technological obsolescence might render our products noncompetitive.

The medical diagnostic testing industry is characterized by rapidly evolving technology and intense competition. The current TAS menu
competes in the coagulation and hematology testing market with manufacturers that provide testing equipment to central and stat laboratories of
hospitals. These laboratories currently perform a substantial portion of such testing. The TAS menu also competes with other point-of-care
coagulation and hematology test system manufacturers. Laboratories provide some of the same tests performed by TAS; however, these
laboratory tests generally require the use of skilled technicians and complex, expensive equipment. We believe that TAS offers several
advantages over these laboratory-based instruments, including faster results, ease-of-use, reduced opportunity for error and cost-effectiveness.

We have several competitors, including Roche Diagnostics, International Technidyne Corporation, or ITC, and Medtronic, that manufacture and
market point-of-care coagulation and hematology test systems. ITC, in particular, has a large installed base of systems, which it has been selling
for over 20 years. Despite the fact that we believe that TAS competes favorably with these systems, ITC�s installed base could give it a
competitive advantage. We
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believe that potential customers will base their purchasing decisions upon a combination of factors, including accuracy and precision, speed,
cost-effectiveness, data management, ease-of-use, compliance with CLIA guidelines, and availability of a comprehensive test menu. If we
introduce additional blood tests beyond its initial coagulation and hematology tests, it will compete with other companies that market similar
products to hospitals for use in laboratories and at the point of patient care. Other manufacturers and academic institutions may be conducting
research and development with respect to blood testing technologies and other companies may in the future engage in research and development
activities regarding products that compete with our products. Many of the companies in the medical technology industry, including those listed
above, have substantially greater capital resources, research and development staffs, sales and manufacturing capabilities and manufacturing
facilities than us. Such entities may be developing or could in the future attempt to develop additional products competitive with TAS. Many of
these companies also have substantially greater experience than we do in research and development, obtaining regulatory clearances,
manufacturing and marketing, and may therefore represent significant competition for us. There can be no assurance that our competitors will
not succeed in developing or marketing technologies and products that will be more effective or less expensive than those being marketed by us
or that would render our technology and products obsolete or noncompetitive.

Regulatory approval of our products is time-consuming, expensive and uncertain, and could result in unexpected high expenses and
delay our ability to sell our products.

The medical devices that we market and manufacture are subject to extensive regulation by the FDA. Pursuant to the FDC Act, the FDA
regulates the clinical testing, manufacture, design control, labeling, distribution and promotion of medical devices. Noncompliance with
applicable requirements can result in, among other things:

� fines;

� injunctions;

� civil penalties;

� recall or seizure of products;

� total or partial suspension of production;

� failure of the government to grant premarket clearance or premarket approval, or PMA, for devices;

� withdrawal of marketing approvals; and,

� criminal prosecution.

The FDA also has the authority to request repair, replacement or refund of the cost of any device that we manufacture or distribute.

Before a new device can be introduced into the market, the manufacturer must generally obtain marketing clearance through either a 510(k)
notification, the HDE process or the more time-consuming PMA process. All of our currently cleared products have qualified for either the
510(k) process or the accelerated HDE process. Commercial distribution of a device for which a 510(k) is required can begin only after the FDA
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be �substantially equivalent� to a predicate legally marketed medical device. The FDA has recently been requiring a more rigorous demonstration
of substantial equivalence than in the past. It generally takes from four to twelve months from submission of a 510(k) application to obtain a
510(k) clearance, but it might take longer. The FDA might determine that a proposed device is not substantially equivalent to a legally marketed
device, or that additional information is needed before a substantial equivalence determination can be made. A request for additional data might
require that additional clinical studies of the device�s safety and efficacy be performed. A �not substantially equivalent� determination or a request
for additional information could delay the market introduction of new products that fall into this category and could have a material adverse
effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations. For any of our products that are cleared through the 510(k) process,
modifications or enhancements that could significantly affect the safety or efficacy of the device or that constitute a major change to the intended
use of the device will require a new 510(k). If the FDA requires us to submit a new 510(k) for any modification to the device, we might be
prohibited from marketing the modified device until the 510(k) is cleared by the FDA.

Pursuant to FDA policy, manufacturers of devices labeled �for investigational use only� must establish a controlled program under which
investigational devices are distributed to or utilized only by individuals, laboratories or healthcare facilities that have provided the manufacturer
with a written certification of compliance indicating that:

� the device will be used for investigational purposes only;

� results will not be used for diagnostic purposes without confirmation of the diagnosis under another medically established diagnostic
device or procedure;

� all investigations will be conducted with approval from an institutional review board, or IRB, using an IRB-approved study protocol,
and patient informed consent; and,

� the device will be labeled, and labeling will be maintained, in accordance with the applicable labeling regulations.

Failure by us or recipients of our �investigational use only� products to comply with these requirements could result in enforcement action by the
FDA that would adversely affect our ability to conduct testing necessary to obtain market clearance and, consequently, could have a material
adverse effect on us.

Any products that we manufacture or distribute pursuant to FDA clearances or approvals are subject to pervasive and continuing regulation by
the FDA, including record keeping requirements and reporting of adverse experiences with the use of the device. Device manufacturers are
required to register their facilities and list their devices with the FDA, and are subject to periodic inspections by the FDA and certain state
agencies. The FDC Act requires devices to be designed and manufactured in accordance with QSR regulations which impose certain procedural
and documentation requirements upon us with respect to design, manufacturing and quality assurance activities. The FDA has approved changes
to the regulations which will increase and have increased the cost of complying with QSR requirements.
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Our labeling and promotion activities are subject to scrutiny by the FDA and in certain instances by the Federal Trade Commission. The FDA
actively enforces regulations prohibiting marketing of products for unapproved uses.

Export of products that have market clearance from the FDA in the United States does not require FDA authorization. However, foreign
countries often require an FDA certificate for products for export, or CPE. To obtain a CPE, the device manufacturer must certify to the FDA
that the product has been granted clearance in the United States and that the manufacturing facilities appeared to be in compliance with QSRs at
the time of the last FDA inspection. The FDA will refuse to issue a CPE if significant outstanding QSR violations exist.

Export of products subject to the 510(k) requirements, but not yet cleared to market, are permitted without FDA authorization provided certain
requirements are met. Unapproved products subject to the PMA requirements must be approved by the FDA for export. To obtain FDA export
approvals certain requirements must be met and information must be provided to the FDA, including documentation demonstrating that the
product is approved for import into the country to which it is to be exported and, in some instances, safety data from animal or human studies.
The FDA could refuse to grant export approval when such approval is necessary, and the countries to which the devices are to be exported could
refuse to approve the devices for import.

Products which we export that do not have premarket clearance in the United States include the LOT test, the ECT test and the modified ECT
test. We have obtained CPEs for these tests. Failure by us to obtain a CPE for the export of our products in the future could have a material
adverse effect on us. We believe that these products are subject to the 510(k) requirements and, consequently, have not requested FDA approval
for export. However, the FDA could disagree with us and decide that a PMA rather than a 510(k) is needed. If the FDA disagreed, it could
significantly delay and impair our ability to continue exporting these tests and could have a material adverse effect on us.

Sales of our test products outside the United States are also subject to foreign regulatory requirements that vary widely from country to country.
These laws and regulations range from simple product registration requirements in some countries to complex clearance and production controls
in others. As a result, the processes and time periods required to obtain foreign marketing approval may be longer or shorter than those necessary
to obtain FDA approval. These differences may affect the efficiency and timeliness of international market introduction of our products, and we
might not be able to obtain regulatory approvals or clearances for our products in foreign countries. Delays in receipt of, or a failure to receive,
such approvals or clearances, or the loss of any previously received approvals or clearances, could have a material adverse effect on us.

In order to market our products in the member countries of the European Union, we are required to comply with the European Invitro
Diagnostics Directive and to obtain CE Mark certification for the TAS analyzer. The CE Mark denotes conformity with European standards for
safety and allows certified devices to be placed on the market in all EU countries. Medical devices may not be sold in EU countries unless they
display the CE Mark. All of our applicable products marketed in Europe have obtained CE Mark certification. We might not be successful in
maintaining CE Mark certification of our products. The TAS Analyzer also
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must and does meet the requirements of the Electromagnetic Capability Directive. In Japan, we rely upon our collaborative partner, Tokuyama,
to comply with applicable regulations regarding the product listing, manufacture and sale of products in that country. We believe that our
products are in compliance with applicable regulations in Japan. Failure to maintain CE Mark certification in Europe or to obtain or maintain
other foreign regulatory approvals could have a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.

Our products are also subject to the requirements of the Clinical Laboratory Improvement Act of 1988, or CLIA. CLIA requires all laboratories,
including those performing blood chemistry tests, to meet specified standards in the areas of personnel qualification, administration,
participation in proficiency testing, patient test management, quality control, quality assurance and inspections. The regulations have established
three levels of regulatory control based on test complexity��waived�, �moderate complexity� and �high complexity�. The PT, aPTT, HMT, HTT, PRT,
LHMT and Enox tests performed by TAS have been categorized by the FDA and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention as moderate
complexity tests. However these tests could be recategorized, and other tests performed by the TAS could be categorized as high complexity
tests. Such a categorization could have a material adverse effect on us. Furthermore, regulations under and future administrative interpretations
of CLIA could have an adverse impact on the potential market for our products.

Laboratories that perform either moderate or high complexity tests must meet certain standards, with the major difference in requirements being
quality control and personnel standards. Quality control standards for moderate complexity tests (not modified by laboratories) are being
implemented by the FDA in stages, while laboratories performing high complexity and modified moderate complexity tests currently must meet
all of the quality control requirements. Personnel standards for high complexity tests require that personnel have more education and experience
than personnel conducting moderate complexity tests. All laboratories performing moderately complex or highly complex tests are required to
obtain either a registration certificate or certification of accreditation from the Health Care Financing Administration. With certain specified
exceptions, each site for laboratory testing must file a separate application and separately meet all CLIA requirements. Multiple laboratory sites
within a hospital located at contiguous buildings on the same campus and under common direction may file a single application. As a result of
the CLIA requirements, hospitals may be discouraged from expanding point-of-care testing. Because CLIA certification must be obtained by
laboratories, we do not possess sufficient data to make a determination as to the cost of certification to a laboratory or the potential inhibiting
effect of CLIA certification on the purchase of our products by laboratories.

Our heavy dependence on patents and proprietary technology could be costly to us.

Our success will depend in part on our ability to enforce our patents, to preserve our trade secrets and to operate without infringing the
proprietary rights of third parties. Our ability to protect our proprietary position is also in part dependent on the issuance of additional patents on
current and future applications. Patent applications might not be issued, and the scope of any patent protection might not exclude competitors or
provide competitive advantages to us. Any of our patents could be held invalid if subsequently challenged and
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others might claim rights in or ownership to the patents and other proprietary rights held by us. Furthermore, others might have developed or
will develop similar products, duplicate our products or design around our patents. If any relevant claims of third-party patents are upheld as
valid and enforceable, we could be prevented from practicing the subject matter claimed in such patents or could be required to obtain licenses
from the patent owners of each of such patents or to redesign our products or processes to avoid infringement. Such licenses might not be
available or, if available, could be on terms unacceptable to us.

We also rely upon unpatented trade secrets to protect our proprietary technology. In particular, we believe that our custom-designed automated
test card production line embodies proprietary process technology. Others may independently develop or otherwise acquire equivalent
technology or otherwise gain access to our proprietary technology and we might not ultimately be able to protect meaningful rights to such
unpatented proprietary technology. There has been substantial litigation regarding patent and other intellectual property rights in the medical
device industry.

The sale of the shares registered in this offering could cause our stock price to decline.

Except with respect to the 542,865 shares issuable upon exercise of warrants, which warrants become exercisable in November 2003, all shares
registered in this offering will be freely tradable upon effectiveness of this registration statement. The sale of a significant amount of shares
registered in this offering at any given time could cause the trading price of our common stock to decline and to be highly volatile.

A significant number of our shares are eligible for future sale and the sale of our shares into the market might negatively affect our
stock price.

As of May 31, 2003, we had outstanding:

� warrants to purchase an aggregate of approximately 793,865 shares of our common stock; and

� preferred stock that is convertible into an aggregate of approximately 2,356,665 shares of common stock.

We have also reserved for issuance 1,722,368 shares of our common stock pursuant to stock plans, under which options to purchase 1,526,634
shares of common stock were outstanding as of May 31, 2003.

The existence of these securities may adversely affect us or our shareholders for many reasons, including:

� the market price of our common stock might be adversely affected;

� if any of these securities are exercised, the value of the common stock held by stockholders will be diluted if the value of the common
stock immediately prior to the exercise of these securities exceeds the exercise price;
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� some of these securities give the holders of them the opportunity, at nominal cost, to profit from a rise in the market price of our
common stock; and

� the terms upon which we could issue additional shares of common stock or obtain other sources of financing may be adversely
affected.

Holders of warrants and options are also likely to exercise them when, in all likelihood, we could obtain additional financing from other sources
on terms more favorable than those provided by the warrants and options.

Our limited manufacturing experience could limit our ability to meet anticipated demand for our products.

To be successful, we must manufacture our products in compliance with regulatory requirements, in sufficient quantities and on a timely basis,
while maintaining product quality and acceptable manufacturing costs. We have limited experience producing our products in large commercial
quantities. We may not be able to manufacture accurate and reliable products in large commercial quantities on a timely basis and at an
acceptable cost.

Most of the raw materials and components used to manufacture our TAS products are readily available. However, most of these materials are
obtained from a sole supplier or a limited group of suppliers. PIOP and some reagents used in the TAS test cards are obtained from single
sources. However, we maintain enough supply to produce test cards for an extended period of time. We believe that, in the event of an
interruption in the availability of supplies, we have enough supply at our facility to fulfill our needs until an alternative source can be procured.
We seek to maintain long-term agreements with our suppliers when possible. The reliance on sole or limited suppliers and the inability to
maintain long-term agreements with suppliers involves several risks, including the inability to obtain an adequate supply of required raw
materials and components and reduced control over pricing, quality and timely delivery. Any interruption in supply could have a material
adverse effect on us.

If third-party payors do not provide coverage or reimburse patients for our products and related treatment, our ability to derive
revenues will suffer.

Our ability to commercialize our products successfully may depend in part on the extent to which reimbursement for the cost of such products
and related treatment will be available from government health administration authorities (such as the Health Care Financing Administration, or
HCFA), which determines Medicare reimbursement levels, private health insurers and other organizations, collectively known as Payors. Payors
are increasingly challenging the prices of medical products and services. Payors may deny reimbursement if they determine that a prescribed
device has not received appropriate FDA or other governmental regulatory clearances, is not used in accordance with cost-effective treatment
methods, or is experimental, unnecessary or inappropriate. In addition, under current HCFA regulations, equipment costs generally are not
reimbursed separately, but rather are included in a single, fixed-rate, per-patient reimbursement. Also, the trend towards managed healthcare in
the United States and the concurrent growth of organizations such as HMOs, which could
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control or significantly influence the purchase of healthcare services and products, as well as legislative proposals to reform healthcare or reduce
government insurance programs, might result in customers demanding lower prices for our TAS products. The cost containment measures that
healthcare providers are instituting and the impact of any healthcare reform could have an adverse effect on our ability to sell our products and
may have a material adverse effect on us.

There can be no assurance that reimbursement in the United States or foreign countries will be available for any of our products, or that if
available it will not be decreased in the future, or that any reduction in reimbursement amounts will not reduce the demand for or the price of our
products. The unavailability of third-party reimbursement or the inadequacy of the reimbursement for medical procedures using our tests would
have a material adverse effect on us. Moreover, we are unable to accurately forecast what additional legislation or regulations, if any, relating to
the healthcare industry or third-party coverage and reimbursement may be enacted in the future or what effect such legislation or regulations
would have on us.

We could issue preferred stock and take other actions that might discourage third parties from acquiring us in a transaction that you
might consider to be in your best interest.

Our board of directors has the authority, without further action by the shareholders, to issue up to 1,000,000 shares of preferred stock, 76,000 of
which are outstanding as Series A preferred stock and 95,800 are outstanding as Series B preferred stock, and to fix the rights, preferences,
privileges and restrictions, including voting rights, of such shares. Holders of our Series A and Series B preferred stock have rights to have their
shares redeemed by us in connection with a change of control. The rights of the holders of the common stock are subject to the rights of the
holders of our outstanding preferred stock, and will be subject to, and may be adversely affected by, the rights of the holders of any preferred
stock that we may issue in the future. Issuing preferred stock could have the effect of making it more difficult for a third party to acquire a
majority of our outstanding voting stock, thereby delaying, deferring or preventing a change in control of our company. Furthermore, the
preferred stock may have other rights, including economic rights, senior to our common stock, and as a result, issuing preferred stock could have
a material adverse effect on the market value of our common stock and the price that investors might be willing to pay for your shares.

Certain provisions of our articles of incorporation and our bylaws could make it more difficult for a third party to acquire, and could discourage
a third party from attempting to acquire, control of our company. Some of them eliminate the right of shareholders to act by written consent and
impose various procedural and other requirements which could make it more difficult for shareholders to undertake certain corporate actions.
These provisions could limit the price that certain investors might be willing to pay in the future for shares of our common stock and may have
the effect of delaying or preventing a change in control of us. We may in the future adopt other measures that may have the effect of delaying,
deferring or preventing a change in control of the company. Certain of these measures may be adopted without any further vote or action by the
shareholders, although we have no present plans to adopt any such measures.

We could be exposed to product liability claims that could prevent or interfere with our product commercialization efforts.
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We face an inherent business risk of exposure to product liability claims in the event that the use of our products is alleged to have resulted in
adverse effects. We maintain product liability insurance with coverage of up to $15 million per claim, with an annual aggregate policy limit of
$16 million. Liability claims could exceed the coverage limits of such policies and such insurance might not continue to be available on
commercially acceptable terms, or at all. Consequently, product liability claims could have a material adverse effect on our business, financial
condition and results of operations.

We might not be able to use net operating loss carryforwards.

As of December 31, 2002, we had net operating loss carryforwards for federal income tax purposes of approximately $49.8 million, which will
expire at various dates beginning in 2004 if not utilized. Our ability to use these net operating loss and credit carryforwards to offset future tax
obligations, if any, may be limited by changes in ownership. Any limitation on the use of net operating loss carryforwards, to the extent it
increases the amount of federal income tax that we must actually pay, may have an adverse impact on our financial condition.

We do not presently anticipate paying cash dividends on our common stock.

We intend to retain all earnings for the foreseeable future for funding our business operations. In addition, our outstanding preferred stock
contains restrictions on our ability to declare and pay dividends on our common stock. Consequently, we do not anticipate paying any cash
dividends on our common stock for the foreseeable future.

If we fail to maintain compliance with our Nasdaq National Market listing, the value and liquidity of your shares could be impaired.

Our common stock is currently listed on the Nasdaq National Market. Nasdaq has certain requirements that a company must meet in order to
remain listed on the Nasdaq National Market. If we continue to experience losses from our operations and we are unable to raise additional funds
or if our market capitalization falls below Nasdaq�s minimum requirement of $50 million, we may not be able to maintain the standards for
continued listing on the Nasdaq National Market. As of June 12, 2003, our market capitalization was approximately $58.5 million based on
closing sale price of $6.00 per share on that date.

If our common stock were delisted from the Nasdaq National Market, our stock could be subject to what are known as the �penny stock� rules.
The �penny stock� rules place additional requirements on broker-dealers who sell or make a market in such securities. Consequently, if we were
removed from the Nasdaq National Market, the ability or willingness of broker-dealers to sell or make a market in our common stock could
decline. As a result, your ability to resell your shares of our common stock, and the market price of those shares, could be adversely affected.
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Where You Can Find More Information

We file annual, quarterly and special reports, proxy statements and other information with SEC. You may read and copy any document we file at
the SEC�s public reference rooms AT 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549. You should call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further
information on the public reference rooms. Our SEC filings are also available to the public on the SEC�s web site at �http:/www.sec.gov.� Our
Commission filing number is 0-25133.

The SEC allows us to �incorporate by reference� the information we file with them, which means that we can disclose important information to
you by referring you to those documents. The information incorporated by reference is considered to be part of this prospectus, and information
that we file later with the SEC will automatically update and supersede this information. We incorporate by reference the documents listed
below and any future filings we will make with the SEC under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as
amended (the �Exchange Act�), prior to termination of this offering:

1. Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2002;
2. Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2003;
3. Our definitive proxy statement filled with the SEC on April 4, 2003 for our 2003 Annual Meeting of Shareholders held on May

8, 2003;
4. Current Reports on Form 8-K filed on January 9, 2003, February 5, 2003, April 4, 2003, April 30, 2003, May 5, 2003 and May

27, 2003; and,
5. The description of our common stock contained in our registration statement filed pursuant to Section 12 of the Exchange Act,

as amended from time to time.

You may request a copy of these filings, at no cost to you, by writing or telephoning us at the following address:

PharmaNetics, Inc.

Investor Relations

9401 Globe Center Drive, Suite 140

Morrisville, North Carolina 27560

(919) 582-2600

This prospectus is part of a registration statement we filed with the SEC. You should rely only on the information or representations provided in
this prospectus. We have authorized no one to provide you with different information. We are not making an offer of these securities in any state
where the offer is not permitted. You should not assume that the information in this prospectus is accurate as of any date other than the date on
the front of the document.

Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements
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Some of the statements contained in this prospectus discuss our plans and strategies for our business and are �forward-looking statements� as that
term is defined in the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act. The words �anticipates,� �believes,� �estimates,� �expects,�
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�plans,� �intends� and similar expressions are meant to identify these statements as forward-looking statements, but they are not the exclusive means
of identifying them. The forward-looking statements in this prospectus reflect the current views of our management; however, various risks,
uncertainties and contingencies could cause our actual results, performance or achievements to differ materially from those expressed or implied
by these statements, including:

� The success or failure of our efforts to implement our business strategy;
� Our history of losses and negative operating cash flows;
� Our future capital needs and the uncertainty of additional funding;
� A developing market for our business model and products; and,
� The other factors discussed in the �Risk Factors� section and elsewhere in this prospectus.

We assume no obligation to update publicly any forward-looking statements, whether as a result of new information, future events or otherwise.
For a discussion of important risks of an investment in our common stock, including factors that could cause actual results to differ materially
from results referred to in the forward-looking statements, see the �Risk Factors� section of this prospectus. In light of the risks and uncertainties
discussed in �Risk Factors� and elsewhere in this prospectus, events referred to in forward-looking statements in this prospectus might not occur.

Use of Proceeds

We will not receive any of the proceeds from the sale of shares of the common stock offered by the selling shareholders. We are registering the
shares for sale to provide the holders thereof with freely tradable securities, but the registration of such shares does not necessarily mean that any
of such shares will be offered or sold by the holders thereof.
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Selling Shareholders

The shares offered under this prospectus may be sold from time to time for the account of the selling shareholders named in the following table.
The table also contains information regarding each selling shareholder�s beneficial ownership of shares of our common stock as of May 1, 2003,
and as adjusted to give effect to the sale of the shares.

Beneficial Ownership
Prior To Offering

Beneficial Ownership
After Offering (1)

Name
Number

of Shares(2)

Number of
Shares

To Be Sold(3)
Number
of Shares

Percent
of Class

Camden Partners Strategic Fund II-A, L.P.(4) 1,070,726 1,226,434 �  �  
Camden Partners Strategic Fund II-B, L.P.(4) 63,518 72,755 �  �  
AIG DKR SoundShore Private Investors Holding Fund Ltd. 122,319 140,107 �  �  
BayStar Capital II, LP 222,399 254,741 �  �  
Capital Ventures International 133,440 152,846 �  �  
Crestview Capital Fund I, LP 122,365 140,160 �  �  
Crestview Capital Fund II, LP 33,360 38,211 �  �  
Crestview Capital Offshore Fund, Inc. 11,076 12,686 �  �  
Mainfield Enterprises Inc. 106,752 122,277 5,000 *
Omicron Master Trust 111,198 127,368 �  �  
Smithfield Fiduciary LLC 133,440 152,846 �  �  
SG Cowen Securities Corporation(5) 31,933 31,933 �  �  
Totals: 2,162,526 2,472,364 5,000 *%

* Less than one percent

(1) Assumes the sale of all the shares offered hereby. This registration statement also shall cover any additional shares of common stock which
become issuable in connection with the shares registered for resale hereby by reason of any stock dividend, stock split, recapitalization or
other similar transaction effected without the receipt of consideration which results in an increase in the outstanding shares of our common
stock.

(2) Approximately 24% of the shares listed in this column, with respect to each selling shareholder (except as otherwise disclosed in the
footnotes), represents shares of common stock issuable upon exercise of warrants, approximately 75% represents shares of common stock
issuable upon conversion of currently outstanding shares of Series B preferred stock and the rest represents shares of common stock
issuable upon conversion of Series B preferred stock issuable as dividends on the outstanding Series B preferred stock within 60 days of
the measurement date set forth above (May 1, 2003).

(3) Includes 332,834 total shares representing our obligation to issue 2.125% cumulative quarterly dividends on the Series B preferred stock
through September 2005.

(4) Richard M. Johnston has been appointed to our Board of Directors as the designee of the Series B preferred shareholders. Mr. Johnston is
the managing member of Camden Partners Strategic II, LLC which serves as the general partner to Camden Partners Strategic Fund II-A,
L.P. and Camden Partners Strategic Fund II-B, L.P.

(5) Consists of a warrant to purchase shares of our common stock issued in consideration for placement agent services provided to us in
connection with the Series B preferred private placement. We also paid SG Cowen Securities Corporation cash commissions of $622,700
for their services, representing 6.5% of the gross proceeds raised.

We issued an aggregate of 95,800 shares of Series B preferred stock, convertible 16.6667-for-1 into a total of 1,596,665 of our common stock, to
the selling shareholders in connection
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with our $9,579,990 private placement in May 2003. We also issued warrants to the investors to purchase a total of 510,932 shares of common
stock, along with a warrant to the placement agent to purchase 31,933 shares of common stock, in connection with this private placement. We
agreed to register for resale all of these shares, along with common stock issuable upon conversion of Series B preferred stock which we are
required to issue as dividends on the Series B preferred stock through September 2005, and to pay substantially all of the expenses of offering
them under this prospectus.
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Plan of Distribution

The selling shareholders may offer the shares at various times in one or more of the following transactions (which may involve cross or block
transactions):

� On any national securities exchange or quotation service on which the shares may be listed or quoted at the time of sale;

� in the over-the-counter market;

� in transactions otherwise than on such exchanges or services or in the over-the-counter market;

� through the writing of options; or,

� in a combination of any of the above.

The selling shareholders may sell shares at market prices then prevailing, at prices related to prevailing market prices, at negotiated prices or at
fixed prices. In connection with sales of the shares or otherwise, the selling shareholders may enter into hedging transactions with
broker-dealers, which may in turn engage in short sales of the shares in the course of hedging the positions they assume. The selling
shareholders may also sell shares short and deliver shares to close out such short positions, or loan or pledge shares to broker-dealers that in turn
may sell such securities.

In order to comply with the securities laws of certain states, if applicable, the shares may be sold only through registered or licensed brokers or
dealers.

The selling shareholders may use broker-dealers to sell shares. If this happens, broker-dealers will either receive discounts or commissions from
the selling shareholders, or they will receive commissions from purchasers of shares for whom they have acted as agents.

The selling shareholders and any broker-dealers who act in connection with the sale of the shares hereunder may be deemed to be
�underwriters� within the meaning of the Securities Act, and any commissions they receive and proceeds of any sale of the shares may be
deemed to be underwriting discounts and commissions under the Securities Act.

Neither we nor the selling shareholders can presently estimate the amount of such compensation. We know of no existing arrangements between
any selling shareholders, any other shareholder, broker, dealer, underwriter or agent relating to the sale or distribution of the shares.
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We will pay all of the expenses incident to the registration, offering and sale of the shares to the public other than commissions or discounts of
underwriters, broker-dealers or agents. We also agreed to indemnify the selling shareholders and certain related persons against certain
liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act.
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Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act may be permitted to our directors, officers and controlling persons, we
have been advised that in the opinion of the SEC such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act and is therefore,
unenforceable.

We have advised the selling shareholders that during such time as they may be engaged in a distribution of the shares included in this prospectus
they are required to comply with Regulation M promulgated under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. With certain exceptions,
Regulation M precludes the selling shareholders, any affiliated purchasers, and any broker-dealer or other person who participates in such
distribution from bidding for or purchasing, or attempting to induce any person to bid for or purchase any security which is the subject of the
distribution until the entire distribution is complete. Regulation M also prohibits any bids or purchases made in order to stabilize the price of a
security in connection with the distribution of that security. All of the foregoing may affect the marketability of the shares offered hereby.

This offering will terminate on the earlier of (a) the date on which all the shares may be sold within a 90 day period without restrictions pursuant
to Rule 144 under the Securities Act, (b) the date on which all shares offered by this prospectus have been sold by the selling shareholders, or (c)
May 1, 2005.

Experts

The financial statements incorporated in this Prospectus by reference to the Annual Report on Form 10-K of PharmaNetics, Inc. for the year
ended December 31, 2002 have been so incorporated in reliance on the report of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, independent accountants, given
on the authority of said firm as experts in auditing and accounting.

Legal Matters

The validity of the issuance of the shares of common stock offered hereby will be passed upon for us by Wyrick Robbins Yates & Ponton LLP,
Raleigh, North Carolina.
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No one (including any salesman or broker) is authorized to
provide oral or written information about this offering
that is not included in this prospectus.
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PART II

INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS

Item 14.    Other Expenses of Issuance and Distribution

The following table sets forth the estimated expenses payable by the registrant in connection with the filing of this Form S-3 Registration
Statement:

SEC registration $ 1,114
Printing costs $ 1,500
Legal fees $ 8,000
Accounting fees and expenses $ 2,000
Miscellaneous expenses $ 1,500

Total $ 14,114

Item 15.    Indemnification of Directors and Officers

The Registrant�s Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws include provisions to (i) eliminate the personal liability of its directors for monetary
damages resulting from breaches of their fiduciary duty to the fullest extent permitted by Section 55-8-30(e) of the North Carolina Business
Corporation Act (the �Business Corporation Act�), and (ii) require the Registrant to indemnify its directors and officers to the fullest extent
permitted by Sections 55-8-50 through 55-8-58 of the Business Corporation Act, including circumstances in which indemnification is otherwise
discretionary. Pursuant to Sections 55-8-51 and 55-8-57 of the Business Corporation Act, a corporation generally has the power to indemnify its
present and former directors, officers, employees and agents against expenses incurred by them in connection with any suit to which they are, or
are threatened to be made, a party by reason of their serving in such positions so long as they acted in good faith and in a manner they
reasonably believed to be in, or not opposed to, the best interests of the corporation, and with respect to any criminal action, they had no
reasonable cause to believe their conduct was unlawful. The Registrant believes that these provisions are necessary to attract and retain qualified
persons as directors and officers. These provisions do not eliminate the directors� duty of care, and, in appropriate circumstances, equitable
remedies such as injunctive or other forms of non-monetary relief will remain available under the Business Corporation Act. In addition, each
director will continue to be subject to liability for breach of the director�s duty of loyalty to the Registrant, for acts or omissions that the director
believes to be contrary to the best interests of the Registrant or its shareholders, for any transaction from which the director deprived an improper
personal benefit, for acts or omissions involving a reckless disregard for the director�s duty to the Registrant or its shareholders when the director
was aware or should have been aware of a risk of serious injury to the Registrant or its shareholders, for acts or omissions that constitute an
unexcused pattern of inattention that amounts to an abdication of the director�s duty to the Registrant or its shareholders, for improper
transactions between the director and the Registrant and for improper distributions to shareholders and loans to directors and officers. These
provisions do not affect a director�s responsibilities under any other laws, such as the federal securities laws or state or federal environmental
laws.

The Registrant�s Bylaws require the Registrant to indemnify its directors and officers against expenses, judgments, fines, settlements and other
amounts actually and reasonably incurred (including expenses of a derivative action) in connection with any proceeding, whether actual or
threatened, to which any such person may be made a party by reason of the fact that such person is or was a director or officer of the Registrant
or any of its affiliated enterprises, provided such person acted in good faith and in a manner such person reasonably believed to be in or not
opposed to the best interest of the Registrant and with respect to any proceeding, had no reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was
unlawful. The Registrant�s Bylaws also set forth certain procedures that will apply in the event of a claim for indemnification thereunder.
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The Registrant maintains liability insurance insuring its officers and directors against liabilities that they may incur in such capacities.
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At present, there is no pending litigation or proceeding involving a director or officer of the Registrant as to which indemnification is being
sought nor is the Registrant aware of any threatened litigation that may result in claims for indemnification by any officer or director.

Item 16.    Exhibits and Financial Statement Schedules

(a) Exhibits

Exhibit No. Description

3.3(a) Bylaws.

3.5(i) Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation filed with the North Carolina Secretary of State on April 30, 2003

4.1(a)* Form of Common Stock certificate.

5.1 Opinion of Wyrick Robbins Yates & Ponton LLP

10.2(a)* License Agreement with Tokuyama Soda Company, Ltd., dated October 6, 1988.

10.3(a) Form of International Distributor Agreement.

10.4(a)* Purchasing Agreement with VHA Inc., dated April 1,1995

10.8(a) 1994 Stock Plan, as amended.

10.9(a) 1995 Stock Plan, as amended.

10.10(a)* License Agreement with Duke University, dated January 22, 1993.

10.18(b)* Amendment Agreement, dated December 14, 1995, to License Agreement with Tokuyama Soda Company, Ltd.

10.20(d)* Patent Sublicense Agreement, dated December 1, 1996, with Knoll AG.

10.21(d)* Development Agreement dated August 21, 1996, with Bayer Corporation.

10.22(e)* Distribution Agreement with Chiron Diagnostics Corporation dated August 28, 1998.

10.23(e) Common Stock Purchase Agreement with Chiron Diagnostics Corporation dated August 28, 1998.

10.24(f) Series A Preferred Stock and Warrant Purchase Agreement dated February 24, 2000.

10.25(f) Form of Warrant between the Company and the Series A Investors dated February 25, 2000.

10.26(g) Lease Agreement dated July 27, 2000 relating to 9401 Globe Drive.

10.27(h) Common Stock Purchase Agreement between the Registrant and Bayer Corporation dated April 23, 2001.

10.28(h) Amended and Restated Distribution Agreement between the Registrant and Bayer Corporation dated April 23, 2001.

10.29(i) Series B Stock Purchase and Warrant Agreement dated April 30, 2003.

10.30(i) Form of Warrant between the Company and the Series B Investors dated May 1, 2003.

10.31(i) Registration Rights Agreement among PharmaNetics, Inc. and Series B Investors dated May 1, 2003.

10.32(i) Shareholder�s Agreement among PharmaNetics, Inc. and certain Series B shareholders dated May 1, 2003.

10.33(i) Amendment No. 1 dated April 29, 2003 to the Common Stock Purchase Agreement with Bayer Corporation dated April 23,
2001.

21.1(a) List of Subsidiaries.

23.1 Consent of Independent Auditors.

23.2 Consent of Wyrick Robbins Yates & Ponton LLP (contained in Exhibit 5.1)

24.1 Power of Attorney (see page II-5).

* Confidential treatment has been granted with respect to portions of this exhibit.
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(a) Incorporated herein by reference to the identically numbered exhibits to the Registrant�s Registration Statement on Form S-1 (Registration
No. 33-98078) initially filed October 12, 1995, as amended.

(b) Incorporated herein by reference to the identically-numbered exhibit to the Registrant�s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended
December 31, 1995.

(c) Not used
(d) Incorporated herein by reference to the identically-numbered exhibit to the Registrant�s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended

December 31, 1996.

II-2
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(e) Incorporated herein by reference to the identically-numbered exhibit to the Registrant�s Registration Statement on Form S-4 (No.
333-66017) as filed with the SEC on October 22, 1998.

(f) Incorporated by reference to the identically-numbered exhibit to the Registrant�s Current Report on Form 8-K filed March 1, 2000.
(g) Incorporated by reference to the identically-numbered exhibit to the Registrant�s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended

December 31, 2000.
(h) Incorporated by reference to the identically numbered exhibit to the Registrant�s Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 27, 2001.
(i) Incorporated by reference to the identically numbered exhibit to the Registrant�s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended

March 31, 2003.

II-3
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Item 17.    Undertakings

(a)    The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes as follows:

(1)    To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a post- effective amendment to this registration statement:

(i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act;

(ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most
recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in
the information set forth in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in
volume of securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was registered)
and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of
prospectus filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the changes in volume and price
represent no more than a 20% change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the �Calculation of
Registration Fee� table in the effective registration statement;

(iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration
statement or any material change to such information in the registration statement;

Provided, however, that paragraphs (a)(1)(i) and (a)(1)(ii) above do not apply if the information required to be included in a post-effective
amendment by those paragraphs is contained in periodic reports filed by the registrant pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Securities
Exchange Act of 1934 that are incorporated by reference in this Registration Statement.

(2)    That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a
new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the
initial bona fide offering thereof.

(3)      To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the
termination of the offering.

(b)    The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes that, for purposes of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of
the registrant�s annual report pursuant to section 13(a) or section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 that is incorporated by reference
in the registration statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement related to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such
securities at the time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

(c)    Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling
persons of the registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities
and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event
that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director,
officer of controlling person or the registrant in the successful defense of any action, suite or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or
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controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, the registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been
settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public
policy as expressed in the Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

4
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SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the registrant certified that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the
requirements for filing on From S-3 and has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto
duly authorized, in the City of Raleigh, State of North Carolina, on this 12th day of June 2003.

PHARMANETICS, INC.

By: /s/ John P. Funkhouser

John P. Funkhouser
President and Chief Executive
Officer

POWER OF ATTORNEY

Each person whose signature appears below constitutes and appoints John P. Funkhouser and Paul T. Storey, and each of them, his or her true
and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full power of substitution and resubstitution, for him or her and in his or her name, place and stead, in
any and all capacities, to sign any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) to this Registration Statement and any related
Registration Statements filed pursuant to Rule 462(b) promulgated under the Securities Act of 1933, and to file the same, with all exhibits
thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission, granting unto said attorney-in-fact and
agent, full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and necessary to be done in and about the premises, as
fully to all intents and purposes as he or she might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorney-in-fact and agent,
or his or her substitute or substitutes, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities
and on the dates indicated.

Signature Capacity Date

/s/ John P. Funkhouser

John P. Funkhouser

Director, President and Chief Executive
Officer (Principal Executive Officer)

June 12, 2003

/s/ Paul T. Storey

Paul T. Storey

Treasurer and Director of Finance

(Principal Accounting Officer)

June 12, 2003

/s/ James A. McGowan

James A. McGowan

Chief Financial Officer

(Principal Financial Officer)

June 12, 2003

/s/ James B. Farinholt, Jr.

James B. Farinholt, Jr.

Director June 12, 2003
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/s/ John K. Pirotte

John K. Pirotte

Director June 12, 2003

/s/ Stephen R. Puckett

Stephen R. Puckett

Director June 4, 2003

/s/ Philip R. Tracy

Philip R. Tracy

Director June 12, 2003

/s/ Frances L. Tuttle

Frances L. Tuttle

Director June 12, 2003

/s/ Richard M. Johnston

Richard M. Johnston

Director June 12, 2003
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